
SHAHC 5/16/13

In attendance:

Christy Rippey (President), Michelle Steele (Vice President), Candy Hall (Treasurer), 

Alan Bagshaw (Secretary), Theresa Knopps (briefly), Tamara Veit, David Barr, Lynne Wilkes

The meeting was opened in prayer by Christy.

Old Business:

The minutes for last month’s meeting were reviewed.  Candy made a motion to approve last month’s minutes and Tamara seconded.  The minutes were approved unanimously.

The treasurer’s report for last month was reviewed. Lynn made a motion to approve and Tamara seconded.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.

New Business:

Jane Motsinger has resigned from the board immediately.  Jane will continue to work with the SHAHC Rapid Rehousing program in order to train another individual in this subject.  Those who have offered to help with this program are Michelle, David, and Tamara.  Jane Motsinger will be removed from all bank accounts for SHAHC, except the Rapid Rehousing account(s).  Christy Rippey (The President) will be assigned as the administrator for all accounts and Candy Hall (Treasurer) will be able to sign for all bank account transactions.   Tamara Veit made a motion to approve this policy and Michelle Steele seconded this.  The policy was approved unanimously.  

The monthly Client Update, submitted by the case manager William Bowers, was reviewed by the board.

Jane Motsinger would like to be removed as the Balance of State Regional Lead position and would like for someone else for the Board to begin this position at the June 25th meeting in Greensboro, NC.  David Barr volunteered for this position.  Candy Hall made a motion to approve David to this position and Michelle Steele seconded this.  David was approved unanimously to represent SHAHC as the Balance of State Regional Lead.

Rapid Rehousing’s monthly update was reviewed.    

It was reviewed if Sheril could use SHAHC letter head to request furniture and other needed items for households.  Upon looking at the logistics, it was decided that this is not appropriate due to lack of storage owned by SHAHC.  

The Jonesville house required electrical work to be done.  Tamara made a motion to have this work done by  Harris Electric and Lynn seconded it.  The board approved this unanimously.  

Christy made a motion that repairs that are under $200 may be approved by a quorum of officers.  Lynn seconded this motion.  This policy was approved unanimously.  

It was decided that nominations for new board members will be presented at the next board meeting.  

The next board meeting was scheduled for 6/20/13 at 1:00pm.

Christy adjourned the meeting.

